
Oregon State Legislature 

House Committee on Judiciary 

 

900 Court St. NE 

Salem, Oregon 97301 

RE: HB3075  

 

Dear Members of the committee, 

 

I oppose HB3075 aka M114 with extreme prejudice. As descendant and survivor of a family 
member that was murdered by the Chinese Communist Party (CCP); HB3075 inches 
Oregonians and fellow Americans one step closer to Communism and confiscation. The 
CCP 1st step was to remove firearm ownership from its citizens and the outcome was 
horrific.  

I have been the victim of violence assaulted throughout my life, I like many others, had the 
misconception that the police will come save me. This could not have been further from 
the truth. In reality police arrived hours later if at all. Most recently I have been blamed 
/spat on for causing covid  and conversely I was called a white nationalist for wearing a hat 
with an American flag on it. Both situations could have gone awry in split second. What we 
need to understand is mindset of victim vs protector. Victim mindset = firearms can be 
used against me. Protector mindset = firearms can be used to save. I will no longer accept 
to be a victim nor should I be restricted in how or what I can use to protect myself and 
family. 

Fear can be a great vehicle for positive change or can be used to perpetuate unrealistic 
ideologies. HR3075 not only continues to push fear leading to confiscation it also creates 
undue hardships via a racist and unconstitutional practice. Your fear should not dictate 
how I chose to live my life.  

 

Thank you for your time 

J. Shea 

 


